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INFORMATION ITEMS 
1. Presentation of Campus Climate Survey Natalia Cordoba-Velasquez 

Natalia Cordoba-Velasquez, Director of Institutional Research, delivered the results from the campus 
climate surveys conducted during academic year 2016-17.  Natalia reported that the college contracted 
with the Higher Education Research Institute (UCLA) to develop and administer the survey, and compile the 
results.  Three surveys were developed, each with a different set of questions, for 1) students, 2) 
staff/administration, and 3) faculty.  Dr. Lewallen stated campus climate is important to overall institution 
effectiveness; that the surveys provide a better understanding of campus climate and help to guide the 
college in developing plans and strategies that have the potential to improve the college environment.  
Natalia reported she is sharing the results with other councils, college committees, and will schedule 
brown-bag lunches.  The next step is to identify gaps and areas of improvement and then decide how to 
move forward.  
 

2. Planning and Improvement Processes for 2019-2024 Brian Lofman 
Strategic Planning Process  
Dr. Lofman stated that this is the final year of Strategic Plan 2013-18, and the college is preparing for the 
next.  As such, the college is reviewing its processes to decide if the college wants to continue with the 
same plan and approach.  Dr. Lofman reviewed several planning and improvement processes documents, 
pointing out proposed revisions to the integrated planning and sustainable model, program and planning 
and assessment process (PPA), and new set of continuous improvement processes.  There was a discussion 
about the budget development and process, and discussion about how the proposed changes to the PPA 
process would affect program reviews, and resource allocation requests.  The Council will consider 
approval of the planning and improvement processes for 2019-24 strategic planning process at its next 
meeting.  
 

3. Proposed Revisions of College Planning Council Handbook  Brian Lofman 
The Council received a proposal to revise its handbook to include a new responsibility, College Re-Design.  
Dr. Lofman is proposing additional language that speaks to incorporating guided pathways (college re-
design), rather than forming a new council.  Dr. Lofman stated that the CPC is in the best position because 
it has representation of all groups and is at the highest level of governance councils.  The Council will 
consider approval at its next meeting.  
 

4. Presentation of Student Success Score Card Brian Lofman 
Dr. Lofman delivered the Student Success Score Card.  The Student Success Score Card is a performance 
measurement system that tracks student success across all California community colleges. The Student 
Success Score Card tells how well Hartnell is doing in remedial education, career and technical education 
programs, student completion/transfer, and skill-builders.  Dr. Lofman presented performance data for 
five cohorts over five academic years, provided an overview of college demographics, and presented 
statewide and peer colleges comparison data.  He stated that he would deliver the same presentation to 
the Governing Board at its May 15, 2018 meeting as required by education code. 
 

5. Follow-up to Motion Approved at April 17, 2018 Meeting Willard Lewallen 
At the April 19, 2018 Council meeting, the Council passed a motion to explore ways to deepen institutional 
dialogue.  Dr. Lewallen requested the Council engage in dialogue, and develop a strategy to move forward 
next year.  This discussion will return to the next meeting.   
 

ADJOURNMENT Chris Moss 
The meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m.  
 

NEXT MEETING:  May 16, 2018, 3 p.m., E-112 


